iv NOTICE PAPER October 19, 1967

No. 505—Mr. McLelland—October 19

What was the total expenditure of the federal government pertaining to
the opening ceremonies and celebrations of the Gardiner Dam on July 21, 1967?

No. 506—Mr. McLelland—October 19
1. Has the government awarded a contract to construct a new R.C.M.P.
barracks at Elbow, Saskatchewan?
2. If so (a) who was the contract awarded to (b) by what date is the
construction to be completed (¢) what is the total amount of the completed
contract?

No. 507—Mr. Knowles—October 19

1. Since May 30, 1966 (the date of answers to similar questions), have
there been further discussions between the Government of Canada and the
Government of the United Kingdom concerning the possibility of a reciprocal
agreement with respect to the Canada Pension Plan and corresponding legislation
in the United Kingdom?

2. If so, what conclusions have been reached?

3. If no conclusions have yet been reached, are such discussions continuing
and will a report on such discussions be made to the House of Commons at an
early date?

No. 508—Mr. Knowles—October 19

1. Since May 30, 1966 (the date of answers to similar questions), have there
been further discussions between the Government of Canada and the Govern-
ment of France concerning the possibility of a reciprocal agreement with
respect to the Canada Pension Plan and corresponding legislation in France?

2. If so, what conclusions have been reached?

3. If no conclusions have yet been reached, are such discussions continuing
and will a report on such discussions be made to the House of Commons at an
early date?

No. 509—Mr. Knowles—October 19

1. Since May 30, 1966 (the date of answers to similar questions), have
there been further discussions between the Government of Canada and the
Government of the United States concerning the possibility of a reciprocal
agreement with respect to the Canada Pension Plan and corresponding legisla-
tion in the United States?

2. If so, what conclusions have been reached?

3. If no conclusions have yet been reached, are such discussions continuing
and will a report on such discussions be made to the House of Commons at an
early date?

No. 510—Mr. Knowles—October 19
1. Since May 30, 1966 (the date of answers to similar questions), have
there been further discussions between the Government of Canada and the
Government of Germany concerning the possibility of a reciprocal agreement
with respect to the Canada Pension Plan and corresponding legislation in
Germany?




